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TE RĀTAPU TEKAU MĀ ONO O HE WĀ NOA

PANUI
NEWSLETTER

GREETINGS! NGĀ MIHI! 
Last Sunday, the Cathedral Council met and the strategic 
conversation this month was focused on connecting. 

We evaluated how we as a Cathedral connect with the Diocese, 
with ecumenical and interfaith communities, and with our wider 
circles across the spectrum of all we do. We realised what a 
broad reach we have in all of these areas and such a strong 
network with many ‘communities,’ faith-based, secular and civic 
alike. 

Opportunities to connect with the wider Auckland Diocese 
include Synod, Ministry Conference, confirmations, Ordination 
Eucharist, and Renewal of Vows for those in Ministry on Maundy 
Thursday. Our Community engagement includes the Organ 
Donar Service, SANDZ, Commonwealth Society, Hato Hone - St 
John’s and our All Souls Service. Alongside these are all our 
ecumenical and interfaith engagements. We also have the many 
public events for which clients hire the building and school carol 
services and prizegivings. 

Another area of connecting is through our faithful and 
passionate team of welcomers who are often the face of the 
Cathedral to visitors who come to the Cathedral. I am grateful 
to Geoff Styles who oversees this amazing team and to the 
welcomers who do such a fantastic job helping us keep the 
Cathedral open to visitors from all over the world. 

Our mission statement of Living God’s Love, Welcoming, 
Worshipping, Nourishing and Empowering is again strongly 
reflected and actioned in this strategic goal.

With every blessing,
ANNE MILLS
DEAN	

HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL

LIVING GOD’S LOVE 
Kia noho tātou i te Atua aroha

WELCOMING ALL
Manaakitanga te katoa

WORSHIPPING GOD 
Koropikōria te Atua

NOURISHING COMMUNITY 
E whaipainga ana te iwi whānui

EMPOWERING ACTION 
Mahi whakamana

BEN HANLEY VISTS

We had yet another surprise visit 
this week from an artist who was 
instrumental in shaping the Holy Trinity 
Cathedral we know today. Ben and 
Suzanne Hanley of Glassworks were 
responsible for transforming the designs 
of Shane Cotton, Robert Ellis and Nigel 
Brown into the living stained-glass 
windows displayed in the Cathedral Nave 
today. It was great to catch up with Ben 
and chat a little about the extraordinary 
work he and Suzanne performed.

Image: Hosting the annual service 
for Commonwealth Day



THIS SUNDAY’S SERVICES

SUNDAY 4 AUGUST
THE EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
TE RĀTAPU TEKAU MĀ ONO O HE WĀ NOA

8AM 		  EUCHARIST
		  Bishop Selwyn Chapel

9AM 		  HOLY COMMUNION 
		  St Stephen’s Chapel, Judges Bay*
	 	 *the Chapel has reopened for services

10AM  		 CHORAL EUCHARIST
		  Holy Trinity Cathedral
		  READINGS	
		  Exod 16:2-4,9-15	 Ps 78:23-29
		  Ep 4:1-16		  John 6:24-35
		  MUSIC
		  Introit: Ave Verum - Elgar
		  Setting: Mass of St Thomas - Thorne
		  Motet: I am the bread of life - Lole
		
5PM		  CHORAL EVENSONG
		  Holy Trinity Cathedral
		  MUSIC
		  Introit: O, Lord increase my faith - Loosemore	
		  Preces and Responses: Forbes-L’Estrange
 		  Psalm: 88
		  Canticles: Evening Service in Eb - MacDonald
		  Anthem: Thou wilt keep him - Wesley
			 
8PM		  TAIZÉ PRAYER 
		  Bishop Selwyn Chapel

CATHEDRAL SERVICES

REGULAR SERVICES 

MONDAY - THURSDAY 
12:15PM 	 MIDDAY EUCHARIST
		  Marsden Chapel

WEDNESDAY
6PM 		  CHORAL* EVENSONG 
		  Cathedral Chancel
		

SUNDAY
8AM 		  EUCHARIST 
		  Bishop Selwyn Chapel
9AM 		  HOLY COMMUNION (BCP)
		  St Stephen’s Chapel*
10AM 		  CHORAL* EUCHARIST 
		  Cathedral Nave
5PM 		  CHORAL* EVENSONG
		  Cathedral Chancel
8PM 		  TAIZÉ PRAYER* 
		  Bishop Selwyn Chapel

* during term time

LIVE STREAM

MASS OF ST THOMAS BY DAVID THORNE

We are introducing UK composer, David Thorne’s St Thomas 
Mass as an alternative to David Child’s Mass which has been in 
use for many years at Holy Trinity Cathedral. The beauty of this 
new setting is that it very versatile. We will sing it twice during 
this current term, so that you can all get to know it. Please do 
join in with the choir as you are able. We 
hope you will find The Mass of St Thomas 
aids your worship at the Eucharist service.

Peter Watts					   
Director of Choirs

EVENSONG AT THE CHAPEL

Wednesday 7 August
St Stephen’s Chapel, Judges Bay		
				  
To celebrate the reopening of St Stephen’s Chapel and to 
mark her patronal feast day, our weekday Choral Evensong 
will be transposed to the Chapel in Judges Bay, this coming 
Wednesday. All are welcome to attend.

https://www.youtube.com/live/iJ2l-SbEWRA


COMMUNITY NOTICES

BELONGING IN THIS LAND: 
A two-part video experience describing Treaty basics from a 
Christian perspective

Part 1: 12pm Sunday 4 August 
Part 2: 12pm Sunday 11 August
Bishop Selwyn Chapel

Join us over two Sundays when we will share soup and rolls after 
the 10am Eucharist followed by a special viewing of this new film in 
two parts. RSVP below to register your attendance.

Conversation about the Treaty is happening all around us. There is 
an important opportunity right now to dive into our shared story so 
that we know our place to stand and how we can belong, wherever 
our ancestors came from. 

‘Belonging in this land: Treaty basics from a Christian perspective’ 
is an opportunity for our faith community to explore the story of 
the Treaty of Waitangi over two 90-minute video sessions. Whether 
you know a lot, or a little, let’s be curious together. 

Brought to us by Common Grace Aotearoa in partnership with 
Karuwhā Trust and Te Manu Hononga - the Sir Paul Reeves Centre, 
we will hear from expert presenters, including Dean of Taranaki 
Cathedral Jay Ruka and former Anglican Archbishop David Moxon, 
to help you refresh or expand your knowledge.

WATCH TRAILERRSVP

BE AMONG THE FIRST 
TO DISCOVER 
NEW ZEALAND’S 
TOP YOUNG 
OPERA SINGERS

OPERA
7:30PM FRIDAY 9 AUGUST
HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL

TICKETS
$75 PREMIUM | $55 GENERAL ADMISSION

BUY NOW:
aucklandoperastudio.co.nz

in the Cathedral

Friends of the 
Cathedral

THE FRIENDS OF HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL AND 
AUCKLAND OPERA STUDIO PROUDLY PRESENT

OPERA IN THE CATHEDRAL

7:30pm  Friday 9 August
Holy Trinity Cathedral

The Friends of Holy Trinity Cathedral and the Auckland Opera Studio 
proudly present Opera in the Cathedral. Come and hear some of New 
Zealand’s top young opera singers from Waikato University’s TANZOS 
(The Aotearoa New Zealand Opera Studio). A feast of scenes from 
favourite operas, staged by John Davies, will feature singers: Taylor 
Wallbank, Jasmine Jessen, Sam McKeever, Jordan Fonoti-Fuimaono, 
Ridge Ponini and Katherine Winitana.

BOOK NOW

THIS WEEK!

RHYTHMS OF GRACE WELCOME DEREK LIND

9am Sunday 4 August
Cathedral Undercroft

Singer, songwriter and artist Derek Lind with a band of merry 
musicians will join Rhythms of Grace in the Undercroft this Sunday.
Derek has Dupuytren's contracture (and arthritis) which means he 
has almost no movement in three fingers of his left hand. They are 
permanently bent to his palm. His ability to paint and play guitar 

are affected significantly. Pray for 
his healing and for a new vein of creativity to be opened in him. Expect 
Kevin Adair - Drums. Andrew Horst - Bass. Vernon Rive - Keyboards. Guy 
Wishart - Acoustic guitar. Derek - Electric guitar. Should be fun!

https://youtu.be/kWVM4T7tiCo?si=41IRrUx0RGrkXdpW
mailto:office%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=RSVP%3A%20Belonging%20to%20this%20Land
https://www.aucklandoperastudio.co.nz/events/opera-in-the-cathedral-2024


COMMUNITY NOTICES

ABOUT
Following the success of Come and Sing 
Evensongs 1&2 in 2023, and the Come and Sing 
The Crucifixion at Easter, we now invite you to 
join us for Come and Sing Evensong 3.
Experience the joy and excitement of Cathedral 
singing by joining with the Cathedral Choir for 
this special Evensong service. Make sure you 
don’t miss your chance to sing music from this 
rich choral repertoire!

SCHEDULE
2:30pm Rehearsal in the Cathedral
3.40pm Refreshments in the Bishop Monteith 
Visitors’ Centre
4.00pm Rehearsal in the Cathedral
5.00pm Choral Evensong Service
6:00pm End

REGISTRATION
Please register by emailing Peter Watts at:
music@holy-trinity.org.nz

Sheet music .pdfs and links to YouTube 
recordings will be sent out in advance to aid 
your preparation. Hard copies will be available 
on the day.

MUSIC
Introit Cantate Domino Pitoni
Responses Smith
Psalm 94
Canticles Evening Service in 
D minor Walmisley 
Anthem How lovely are the messengers 
Mendelssohn

ALL ARE WELCOME!

CONTINUING DIALOGUE 
with Rabbi Moshe Rube
The Auckland Hebrew Congregation

7pm Tuesday 27 August
Bishop Selwyn Chapel

Holy Trinity Cathedral expresses manaakitanga to 
our friends from other faiths by sharing in events, 
dialogues and prayers together as Auckland’s 
multifaith community. 

This month, we will welcome Rabbi Moshe Rube 
of the Auckland Hebrew Congregation who will 
share with us his insights in to Jewish festivals and 
Holy days.

All are welcome at this annual community event. 
We ask that you register below to attend.

REGISTER

REGISTER

FOR THE 
WELCOMERS

No welcomers are 
required from Sunday 11 
to Saturday 17 August 
inclusive, due to the KBB 
Schools Music Festival 
in Holy Trinity and St 
Mary’s. Take a well-
deserved week off!

If there is anyone in 
the Cathedral community who is interested in 
becoming a welcomer and able to help especially 
on Saturday mornings 10am -12.30pm and/or 
Sundays 12pm-3pm, Geoff Styles, the welcomers’ 
coordinator would love to hear from you.

CONTACT GEOFF

mailto:ivica%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=RSVP%3A%20Continuing%20Dialogue
mailto:music%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Register%3A%20Come%20and%20Sing%20Evensong
mailto:care%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=I%27m%20interested%20in%20becoming%20a%20welcomer


Kia ora, I’m Paul Bushnell, the Dean’s Warden at Holy Trinity Cathedral.

THE HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL
STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 2024

“          We have different gifts, according to the 
grace given to each of us. If your gift is giving, 
then give generously. - Romans 12:8

These words come from another Paul – the saint, in his letter to the Romans. They provide the framing for the launch 
of our 24 for 24 stewardship campaign. 

Parishioners contribute as volunteers across an extraordinary range of activities in the Cathedral, and that is 
something to celebrate. However, there’s another aspect of our giving which is critical to the running of this place, 
and that is money. 

Why is this stewardship campaign needed?
It costs $1.2m every year to run this unique precinct – providing worship, liturgy, civic commemoration, music, 
performance, and public and private events.

So where does the money come from? 
We gratefully receive 80% of it from a range of sources. 
There are trusts – such as the Cathedral Trust for Ministry, 
Music and Mission. There is an annual operational grant from 
the Diocese, there are bequests, venue hire fees for events 
both large and small, car parking, and sundry income. The 
remaining 20% of our annual income comes from giving 
which we as parishioners do. It currently totals $220,000 
per year. This sounds like a lot, but this figure hasn’t 
changed in five years—in fact since the last stewardship 
campaign in 2019. This is probably because most giving 
now is by AP—automatic payments that each of us has set 
up to transfer a sum to the Cathedral’s account on a regular 
basis. This was a big help during the Covid years, however, 
there is a downside —that it’s so easy to set and forget this 
arrangement.

The problem?
In the five years since 2019, inflation has eaten away 24% of the value of an unchanged donation. So that is why, in 
2024, we’re setting the goal of increasing regular giving to update this amount. If we can raise current giving by 24%, 
or nearly a quarter extra, we’ll raise the annual giving total to over $270,000. This will help in keeping the budget 
stable, and allowing the Cathedral to operate sustainably. It’s the reason for the campaign name 24 for 24.

How can I help?
So, the challenge in front of us all (myself included) is:

• To begin making one-off gifts or regular contributions if you haven’t done so yet. 
• To increase the amount, if you currently give regularly, by up to 24%.

Remember too, that for every dollar you donate, you get one third back as a tax refund.

Let me also acknowledge that for some in our parish, a 24 for 24 target isn’t possible. 
No problem! Give whatever you can. It will be gratefully received and put to good use. 

TAX 
REFUND

The last word I will give to St Paul: 
‘If your gift is giving, then give generously.’

Paul Bushnell
Dean’s Warden DONATE TODAY

CATHEDRAL TRUSTS

DIOCESAN GRANTS

BEQUESTS

VENUE HIRE & PARKING

PARISH GIVING

SUNDRY INCOME

https://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/donate


ANGLICAN DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND

IN OUR DIOCESE
Parish of St Mark, Remuera; Parish of St Aidan Remuera;
Parish of St George, Epsom.

Diocesan Council.

IN OUR WIDER CHURCH
Diocese of Wellington

CLERGY WITH PERMISSION TO OFFICATE

ANGLICAN COMMUNION 

The Anglican Church of Kenya.

WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES

Cameroon, Central African Republic, Equatorial Guinea.

COLLECT FOR 
THE WEEK

E te Matua i te Rangi, e kite nei 
koe i āu tamariki e hiahia ana mō 
te kai, mō te whanaungatanga me 
te whakapono. Āwhinatia mātou 
kia tutuki ngā ritenga o tēnā o 
tēnā o te tinana, te hinengaro me 
te wairua, i roto i te aroha o te 
Karaiti tō mātou Kaiwhakaora.
Āmine.

Heavenly Father, you see how 
your children hunger for food, 
and fellowship and faith. Help us 
to meet one another’s needs of 
body mind and spirit, in the love 
of Christ our Saviour.
Amen.

PRAYER CHAIN

If you would like to contact 
someone about a prayer 
request, please contact: 
Lynette Wright | 09 845 0260. 
All prayers are treated as 
confidential.

WEEKLY 
PRAYERS

SUBMIT A PRAYER

Image:
All Saints’ Cathedral, Nairobi, Kenya

A PRAYER FOR THE 
OLYMPIC GAMES

God, thank you for 
each of the athletes 
who has traveled to 
the Olympics from 
around the world. 
The diverse nations, 
cultures, types of 
sports, and personalities they represent show us a variety 
of ways to participate in the Olympic Games. As the 
athletes gather, please meet them where they are with your 
loving presence. May your love prevail as they relate to 
each other. Help them be kind to each other, listen to each 
other’s stories, and learn from each other’s experiences. 
Through the power of your love, may you connect them in 
friendships and unify them as they work toward their goals 
together. When people watch the Olympics, may they be 
inspired by the spirit of your love at work in your global 
human family, and may that promote more peace in our 
world.”			           Adapted form www.crosswalks.com

http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/spiritual-life


SUPPORT US

Regular gifting significantly supports 
this Cathedral’s life and mission. 
Every donation, irrespective of size, 
will support the ongoing life of Holy 
Trinity Cathedral and will be gratefully 
appreciated by the many who visit 
and enjoy our place.

DETAILS FOR ONE-OFF 
DONATION:

BNZ NEWMARKET:
02-0192-0031919-00
Ref: DONATION <Your name>

CONTACT US

Office hours	 Monday - Thursday | 10am - 3pm

Phone	 	 (09) 303 9500

Email		  office@holy-trinity.org.nz

Website	 www.holy-trinity.org.nz	

OUR LOCATION

446 Parnell Road
Parnell
Auckland 1052
New Zealand

KEEP IN TOUCH

OUR PEOPLE

DEAN 
The Very Reverend Anne Mills 
htcdean@holy-trinity.org.nz

CATHEDRAL PRECENTOR 
The Reverend Ivica Gregurec 
ivica@holy-trinity.org.nz

CATHEDRAL PLEDGE RECORDER 
David Grove 
dbgrovenz@gmail.com

PEOPLE’S WARDEN 
Tómas Kennedy-Grant
tkg@kennedygrant.com

DEAN’S WARDEN 
Paul Bushnell JP
epunist@icloud.com

ABOUT YOUR DONATION

PLANNED GIVING FORM YOUR
SUPPORT 
COUNTS

If you are in need of JP services,
please contact Paul Bushnell JP
on 027 457 8438.

https://www.instagram.com/holytrinitycathedral_nz/
https://www.facebook.com/holy.t.cathedral
https://www.youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityCathedral
mailto:office%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Newsletter%20Contact%20Form
mailto:office%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Newsletter%20Contact%20Form
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/donate
file:http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/_files/ugd/73b534_1f73f6c086bd4b6e855f7b8bff7ae728.pdf

